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Dear Ms. Roberts: 

On June 18-22, 2007, a representative of the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) pursuant to Chapter 601 of 49 United States Code inspected your Evangeline Ethylene Pipeline 
System in Lafayette, LA. 

As a result of the inspection, it appears that you have comm itted probable violations as noted below of 
the Pipeline Safety Regulations, Title 49, Code of Federal Regu lations. The items inspected and the 
probable violations are: 

1. §195.428 Overpressure safety devices and overfill protection systems 

(a) Except as provided in paragraph (b) of this section, each operator shall, at intervals not 
exceeding 15 months, but at least once each calendar year, or in the case of pipelines used to 
carry highly volatile liquids, at intervals not to exceed 7% months, but at least twice each 
calendar year, inspect and test each pressure limiting device, relief valve, pressure regulator, 
or other item of pressure control equipment to determine that it is functioning properly, is in 
good mechanical condition, and is adequate from the standpoint of capacity and reliability of 
operation for the service in which it is used. 

Inspection of the overpressure protection device at the EXXON Orange Facility (#4660} exceeded the 7 
% month requirement (08/16/05 to 04/21/06) as ind icated in the operator's records . 

2. §195.434 Signs. 

Each operator must maintain signs visible to the public around each pumping station and 
breakout tank area. Each sign must contain the name of the operator and a telephone number 
(including area code) where the operator can be reached at all times. 

Signs visible to the public were missing at the following inspected locations: 
• Anchorage Station 




